Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

VALLIERES - Denis and Linda (née Bellefleur) are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Vanessa Laura, 7 lbs. 9 oz. on November 21, 1986 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bellefleur of Huntingdon and Mr. and Mrs. Roland Vallières of Sherbrooke Que.

DIED

MATHIESON, Grace, - At the Royal Victoria Hospital, on Wednesday, December 3, 1986. Grace Victoria Smith, aged seventy-eight years of Huntingdon, Quebec, Beloved wife of the late Alex Mathieson. Also survived by many nieces and nephews. A private service was held from the Chapel of Collins Clarke MacGillivray White, 307 Riverside Drive, St. Friday. on Lambert, December 5, at 10 a.m.

MATHIEU, Rene - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, on Thursday, December 4, 1986, Rene Mathieu, age 64 years, husband of Leona Prevost, father of Reina (Mrs. Paul Trudel), Jeanine (Mrs. Jean-Yves Guérin), Louisette Roxanne, (Mrs. (Mrs. Lloyd Theresa Rowe), Sandra (Mrs. Porter), Guy (wife Lucie). Survived by six grand-children. Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Centre in Franklin Centre. Funeral service at St-Antoine-Abbe Church on Saturday December 6 at 2 p.m. Interment St-Antoine-Abbe Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank Dr. Alken. the nurses and all the staff of the 2nd floor for the excellent care and tention I received while a nation1 at the Barrie patient at the Memorial Hospital. I would also like to thank all who visited me, sent cards, flowers and remembered me in any way. "Thank you" most sincerely.

Beryl Graham.

Our thanks to all our relatives and friends who helped us celebrate our 25th wedding anniversary, We deeply appreciate all the cards, gifts and good wishes. A special thank you to our family and friends who worked so hard to organize a party, we will always remember.

Stanley and Beryl Myatt

On behalf of Ronald and myself, we would like to say thank you to the doctors and nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial for the care he has received in the past few months, to the C.L.S.C., family and friends for their moral support, and kindness in so many ways. May God bless you and a Merry Christmas to all.

> Ronald and Hilda Williams.

I wish to thank Dr. Aiken, Thompson and Vandor, the nurses and staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, also my family, relatives, friends and neighbors, for visits, flowers, cards, gifts and food, which I received while I was in the hospital, Everything was much appreciated. Thanks to all of you.

Theresa Ouimet

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Linda Riel, Sheldon and Debbie Blankers, Shirley Riel and Kevin and Diane Duheme, for the very special care they gave my children. Muriel Hamilton, the owners of the Casa Venezia and all the people who sent me so many beautiful flowers and supported me. The doctors and the nurses of the Barrie Memorial who took excellent care of me. There are too many names to mention but I want you to know I will not forget what you've done for me. I'm home and feeling

Debbie Antonopoulos

ENGAGED

and Mrs. Gratton of St-Anicet are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter, Joanne to Mr. David Beare, son of Mr. and Mrs. Reggie Beare of Huntingdon.

Former printer at The Gleaner dies in B.C.

Raymond Dickson Murray of Chilliwack, B.C. died on November 6, 1986. He was born in Truro, N.S. in 1896.

In 1907. he moved to Huntingdon where he graduated from high school and later joined the Air Force during the First World War. He was War. discharged as a printer. In 1956, he went west and lived there until his death.

He is survived by his sisters Grace Murray of Chilliwack, Hazel MacAdam of Vancouver and Rena Hardy Chilliwack.